817 Herring Cove Road HALIFAX N.S. B3R 1Z1 902-444-9449

January 2009

Dear Friends,

Thank you for standing with us through another year. We appreciate those who have contacted us from time to time, and that which came our way as we thought of our Saviour's birth.

Thank you for your prayers and support.

I had several funerals this past year. Earlier was Mrs. Burnier, and latest was Mr. Mann.Both had made professions and were baptized at high tide back in 1984. They were born during the first world war. I talked with Mr. Mann's brother-in-law in the hospital. He has some memory problem. He said if the Doctor said he had just hours to live, he would be happy; he was ready to go. He said that when his mind was good, he read his Bible every day.

Bonnie has moved to another province to be married. We will not only miss her presence and her singing, but she was a big help with our mail. Others are missing, who in the past were involved in drugs. Two have disappeared, while another comes for a while, then is gone. One of the drug dealers has just been released from prison. Now there is a drug war here in our area, with several shootings and stabbings.

I was just interrupted by the phone. I was able to talk about Heaven and Hell and the plan of salvation. Yesterday, a chap called me from France. I have been able to visit his Mother and Sister here in the city. I got in the first time, but did not find them home when I returned. I am thankful to be able to minister by computer telephone as well as ham radio I have ten people in Canada and the U.S. with whom I pray and have Bible study.

We were down to visit with Mr. Nickerson yesterday. It is an half hour drive. He came to church until he had a leg removed. He will be 95 in February. He loves to sing the old hymns. His daughter, a lovely Christian lady, has moved to be with him.

A couple is leaving to-morrow for Florida. They will be gone for the Winter.

It is difficult to get folk in. Some make promises, but do not show up.

We will certainly miss Brother Russell Owens. He was one of the best Missionaries to Nova Scotia. I introduced him to Nova Scotia, and he introduced me to the U.S.A. Of course, we could not leave his Pastor Russell Baker out of the picture.

Thanks again for all those folk whom we have not seen for a while, but we pray for one another.

In His service,

Gerald and Laura Mosher